
 

Tahmoor Coking Coal commenced mining of
Longwall South 3A (LW S3A) on Wednesday
8 May 2024 and has since progressed 653m
as of 2 August 2024 (see Figure 1).

Mining is progressing in a north-westerly
direction and is due for completion in
January 2025 (timing subject to operations).

As the longwall progresses, Tahmoor Coking
Coal will be offering weekly precautionary
visual inspections during the active
subsidence periods for properties containing
swimming pools and farm dams. 

Remembrance Driveway - gas main
mitigation works commencing soon

Further gas main pipeline mitigation works will soon be
commencing along Remembrance Driveway road easement
(opposite Caloola Rd junction) around 26 August to
approximately November 2024. 

In conjunction with Jemena Gas and Council, the gas main
will be uncoupled allowing the pipe to move freely in a trench
as predicted ground strains increase during mining. 

This is an effective mitigation measure taken for sections of
the gas main pipline identified by Jemena Gas. Concrete
barriers will be in place for safety during this time. There may
be minor changes to traffic conditions along the roadway
while the concrete barriers are in place.

Following completion of mining, the gas main trench will be
backfilled.
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Contact us

Did you know?
There are two types of coal, metallurgical
coal (known as coking coal) and thermal
coal.

Metallurgical (coking) coal is a higher quality
coal that is used to produce coke - a key
ingredient in the steel making process. At the
moment, Australia cannot produce any steel
without metallurgical coal. This is what we
mine at Tahmoor Coking Coal.

Thermal coal, also known as steam coal, is
used to generate power and heat. This coal is
burned for steam to run turbines to generate
electricity. Our coal is high quality and better
for making steel - not electricity.

Reception: (02) 4640 0100
24hrs hotline: 1800 154 415       
Email: tahmoorenquiries@simecgfg.com             
Web: www.tahmoorcolliery.com.au         



Tahmoor Coking Coal - current mine plan
Figure 1 highlights the location of Longwall S3A in yellow.

The blue line (predicted 20mm Subsidence Area) indicates the area predicted to experience subsidence
from LW S3A mining.

The grey shading depicts the previously mined areas.

The green and blue areas are the active subsidence zone where weekly inspections are carried out. Green
being 450m behind the longwall face and blue being 150m in front of the longwall face. 

Figure 1 - Longwall South 3A subsidence zone
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Tahmoor Colliery Community Consultative Committee
The Tahmoor Colliery Community Consultative Committee (TCCCC) provides a forum for open
discussion between representatives of Tahmoor Coking Coal, the community, local council and other
stakeholders on issues directly relating to the mine’s operations, environmental performance and
community relations.

The committee is independently chaired and meets four times a year. There are six local community
members on the committee listed below who are available for you to contact should you have any
questions or concerns. 


